
Memorial^ ERIC EVANS JORDEN, 1914-1963 

Dr. Eric Evans Jorden was born November 7, 1914, at Monmouth, England. 
He died on July 4, 1963, following an extended illness. He is survived by his wife, 
Gunnell, and two daughters, Marcia Jorden and Kathryn Nell Jorden. Ordained 
an elder of the Church of the Nazarene in 1941, he attended Northwest Nazarene 
College, where he graduated in 1944, and then took graduate work at the University 
of Southern California, where he received his Master's degree. 

He served as pastor of the Church of the Nazarene at Saskatoon, Saskatche-
wan, Canada; Cypress, California; Lynnwood, California; and North Hollywood. 
He earned his Ph.D. in theology at the University of London, England, in 1957 
while serving as pastor in that great city. 

Dr. Jorden was a professor on the faculty at Azusa College in California, and 
later at Olivet Nazarene College in Kankakee, Illinois. He returned to his alma 
mater, Northwest Nazarene College, Nampa, Idaho, in 1959, where he served as 
chairman of the Division of Philosophy and Religion until his death. 

Dr. Jorden was a member of College Church of the Nazarene, the American 
Association of University Professors, the Wesley Historical Society of England, 
the National Association of Biblical Instructors, the American Theological Society 
and the Evangelical Theological Society. 

In addition to his ministry of teaching, Dr. Jorden was an effective expository 
preacher and was widely known for his pulpit ministry. At the peak of his prepara-
tion and powers, his passing is a loss keenly felt by his students and his denomination. 

Memorial: DR. JAMES F. RAND, 1916-1963 

Dr. James F. Rand, librarian of Dallas Theological Seminary and Graduate 
School of Theology, Dallas, Texas, died October 25 of a heart attack at the age 
of 47. 

A graduate of Dallas Seminary with the Th.M. degree in 1949, Dr. Rand was 
appointed to the Faculty as librarian that same year. The outstanding event which 
marked the steady growth of the library under his direction was the construction 
of the $400,000 Mosher Library building, which was dedicated in January, 1960. 

Dr. Rand received the A.B. degree from Gordon College in 1945; the Th.D. 
degree from Dallas Seminary in 1954, and the S.M. in L.S. degree from Simmons 
College, Boston, in 1955. 

Dr. Rand was ordained to the Christian ministry in the Blaney Memorial Bap-
tist Church, Dorchester, Mass., his home church, in 1945. In Dallas he was a deacon 
in the Ridgecrest Baptist Church. 

Dr. Rand was active in the American Association of Theological Librarians 
and a member of the Evangelical Theological Society. 
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